

March 18, 2021

Village of Chesterville Council Meeting

Thu, Mar 18, 2021 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM (EST)

Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone.

<https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/451418485>

President Don Carr called the meeting to order.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Cindy Adkins, Pam Porter, Don Carr, Jacob Shaw, and Beverly Moser

MEMBERS ABSENT: Mayor Paula Bowman and Jason Coey

OTHER PRESENT: Fiscal Clerk Tracey Parks, Village Solicitor Andrew Wick, Bruce Bowman, Sheriff John Hinton, Joelyn Lanning, Candi Crisci, Carl Crisci, Shawn Rinehart, Robert Hiendel, Alexander Good, Frank Godorhazy

- Pledge of Allegiance
- Approve minutes from February 2021 – motion by Beverly Mosher and 2nd by Cindy Adkins – All Ayes – approved.
- Approve Treasure Report for February 2021 motion to approve by Cindy Adkins and 2nd by Pamela Porter - All Ayes – approved.

Morrow County Sheriff report by Sheriff John Hinton

- The patrol is going well, no issues
- Drug houses appear to be less of an issue

Old Business:

Council Committee Responsibilities Update:

- CDBG – Beverly Moser Chair
 - Met with Joe Claus to discuss grants
 - Will be meeting with other folks in future
- Village Lights – Cindy Adkins Chair
 - No issues at this time
- Village Trees – Jason Coey – Chair

Chesterville Village Mission Statement: "We strive to provide the best quality of life and environment in which our residents and businesses can thrive."

- Tracey talked with the Ohio Edison contact to determine if there is anyone at Ohio Edison to cut 2 trees down
- Ohio Edison did send someone out to look at the tree's however they will not be back in the are until next spring.
- If we do get anyone need to ensure they are Line Certified to cut the tree's down.
- Tracey will give Jason the # provided by Ohio Edison for company's they would recommend.
- Village Streets – Don Carr/Jacob Shaw – Co – Chair
 - Don to work with Paula on the Stop Signs
 - Jacob sent a list of streets in priority order that needs repaved.
- Village Storm Drains/Sewer – Pam Porter – Chair
 - One Estimate for Mt Gilead Plumbing for \$4200 for the Sandusky across from the Village Office.
 - That would be a small grant if we need to be done in the near future.
 - Sink hole in the village by Rosemary's and Shawn Rhinehart rental off of Portland. May need to borrow a Steel Plate to put over the Sink Hole
 - ODOT has been contacted and they did not think it was their issue.
 - ODOT Update – Clean Storm Drains were blown out and that it could be an ODOT problem
 - Not sure if the Sandusky up by Rosemary – Behealer was contacted not sure if this is an issue – Pam to investigate.
 - Roto Rooter charged \$1500 last year to run a camera at the Firehouse. Pam to check on getting estimate for the storm drain items.

Event Committee Update – Deb Snell/Joelyn Lanning – Co – Chair

- Trying to get Events going and keeping within the Covid guidelines
- Easter is the next event March 27th that is being worked on
 - Bunny Trail (like trick or trunk) at the Old School Parking lot – Event created about 160 grab bags for the Kids – providing raffle tickets for a stuff bunny.
 - Planning a Block Party Saturday, Aug 7th with Food provided.
 - Would like permission to use the Village Yard and to close down the streets between Short and Poplar

- Requesting to use Cindy Adkins Electric to put a band on a wagon in the street
 - Need Volunteers with signup sheet
 - Will be between 5 to 10 pm
 - Bring Chairs and blankets
 - Heritage Day planning meeting will be April 7th @ 7 pm.
- Pantry Box is done need to know what color and where to put it.

New Business:

- Village of Chesterville Zoning & Planning Office – Salary
 - Council would have to make a motion and recommend a salary.
 - Will work on this in the April Meeting to discuss
 - Tracey will provide recommended salary from Budget reports
- RITA Council of Governments Meeting
 - Need a New Delegate for RITA
 - Beverly Mosher is primary contact
 - Don Carr is backup for Beverly
 - Next Meeting is July 17 2021 at 11:00 am (virtual meeting)
- The Next meeting on April 15 will be Denman Avenue Vacating
 - Cancel the regular meeting
 - Hold meeting in person if we can find a space big enough.
 - The plan was to have a list of who will be wanting to speak
 - Have the Village Patrol to be present at the meeting
 - Use the township hall and the town hall or big venue to hold enough. Check into the church if we can use with Audio Equipment.
 - Time Limit for the meeting and speakers
- No other new business.

- Motion to adjourn – Jacob Shaw

Next meeting: April 15, 7:00 pm

Don Carr, Council President

Tracey Parks, Clerk/Treasurer